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Minutes of the meeting of the Cheshunt & Waltham Cross Referee’s Society held at the Green Dragon Cheshunt on 18th October 2010.

Apologies: David Bacon, Gary Herbert
Attendance: Mark Morris, John Bacon, Dave Baker, John Llewellyn, Tony Andrews, Bob Brand, Paul Englefield., Paul Cooper, Alan Parkes, Lister Newcombe, Len Wilcock
Mark opened the meeting at 8pm and welcomed all members including new member Paul Cooper who is a referee looking to become a training officer as he has 50 policy offices, friends and family who want to take the course Paul referees youth football.

Secretary report:  Reminded all members to return the form to join the society.
Treasurer’s report:  Society members asked for another signature to sign the cheques.
County RA Report: Quiz hosted by north date 14/2/2011 held at Herts FA Headquarters at Letchworth
South west society it appears very unlikely that society will be reformed

Norman Rourke – County RA agreed to donate £50 to Royal British Legion in his memory
Training: Ran a course at Owens 22 5 Adults some youngsters want to take it seriously and want to move on one youngster passed with 93%.  Another course possible at St Marys School for the students and a few teachers.  Roy Williams asked if we can help with a course in Bedfordshire at Leyton Buzzard. Len has been re licensed appraised by Ed Stone Still a level 2 tutor.
Recruitment and Retention: Dave tried to speak with some young referees but not interested in joining or actual refereeing just doing it for the money.

Supplies: No report

AOB:  Lister proposed a second signature of Mark Morris and Second by Tony Andrews.
The rest of the meeting was spent discussing match incidents.  Unable to show TV incidents as it chewed up the tape.
Chairman drew raffle at 10pm and ended meeting.

Referees must step up when players go down and keep booking the Premier League divers

By Graham Poll Last updated at 9:21 AM on 8th November 2010

Referees have to stamp out cheating in the game – it is a major problem which is undermining all that is good about the Premier League. 

So I was pleased when Phil Dowd cautioned Manchester United striker Javier Hernandez for a blatant dive at Old Trafford.

Not that Hernandez had tried to cheat but that Dowd had stood up to him rather than smiled at the diver, relieved that he had not been conned, as has happened too often this season. 

Of course it isn't easy especially when FIFA advises referees not to caution if there has been any contact between the players. 

That is what prevented Howard Webb from cautioning Maxi Rodriguez in stoppage time at Anfield on Sunday. 

.......................................................................................

Handball, as the only offence that still needs to be intentional, is rightly also seen as cheating. 

However, often it is a reflex action which, while deliberate and therefore an offence, is difficult to condemn. 

It is also why the laws of the game do not require a yellow card for every handball offence. 

However, it does demand a red card if a deliberate handball denies an obvious goal. 

Lee Cattermole committed just such an offence for Sunderland against Stoke on Saturday and inexplicably escaped sanction.

The ball was headed towards goal and Cattermole, standing on the line attempted to keep the ball out using whatever it took. 

There was a question initially about whether the ball had crossed the line for a goal and some observers felt this would have affected the handball decision. 

However, the goal-line adjudication was down to Peter Kirkup the assistant and the handball (and penalty and red card) was down to Martin Atkinson, the referee. 

Kirkup rightly said the ball had not completely crossed the line. Atkinson missed the two handball offences by Cattermole and Stoke continued to bemoan their luck with the third consecutive big decision going against them. 

Ref justice: Dean Whitehead argues with Atkinson after the Cattermole incident

One question for the fourth official who was standing beside Tony Pulis and surely could also see the handling offence.

This season they can help the referee with any misconduct and if they continue to miss things the louder the call for technology will get. 

.......................................................................................

Chris Foy would also have appreciated some input from one of his team after missing Tom Huddlestone stamp on Johan Elmander of Bolton. 

Huddlestone was very fortunate to escape sanction form UEFA after an undetected elbow in a Champions League game against FC Twente. 

The FA will now be expected to look at the video evidence and hope that the officials say that they missed the offence, however hard that is to believe given how obvious it looked. 

.......................................................................................

Good day for …… Mike Dean, who returned to his best form at the Emirates Stadium on Sunday where Newcastle beat Arsenal.

The big decision was the dismissal of Laurent Koscielny for his foul on Nile Ranger and I believe that Dean is in the vast majority of referees who would have, correctly, shown the red card. 

Koscielny knew exactly what he was doing and strong refereeing is right in those circumstances.  

Bad day for …… Michael Oliver, who had started his first full season on the Premier League really well but disappointed on Saturday when he missed a clear shirt pull to deny West Ham a late penalty at Birmingham. 

When you are at the bottom those decisions never seem to work in your favour. 

Maybe Oliver was affected by the lack of support of his strong refereeing last Monday evening when he took charge of Blackpool against West Bromwich Albion. 

Tottenham should blame Gomes not Clattenburg for Nani goal

By Graham Poll Last updated at 11:21 PM on 31st October 2010
Like everyone else I couldn't believe my eyes as events unfolded at Old Trafford. It was one of the most bizarre and divisive goals in Premier League history. 

My analysis is that Mark Clattenburg was right by the letter of the law, but his decision lacked credibility - and left a scar on this match.

 

1. The penalty appeal 

Due to the bizarre run of events that followed, Nani's legitimate penalty claim was overlooked by many, including Tottenham boss Harry Redknapp. 

Nani appeared to be pushed from behind as he raced past Younes Kaboul. He went to ground very easily as most players do, but if an attacker does not go down then he will never get the decision.

Clattenburg saw this incident clearly and instantly gave a 'negative' signal, placing his arms behind his back - he saw it but didn't think it was an offence. 

His decision was a good one as there was so little contact. It would have been a soft penalty but technically it wouldn't have been wrong. 

2. The handball 

Next came the moment that Spurs claim should have resulted in a free-kick. Players who feel they have been fouled often grab the ball to force the referee to make a decision. 

Clattenburg could not see Nani deliberately handle the ball from his position. Anyway, it became irrelevant when Heurelho Gomes picked up the ball. 

The referee would want the game to flow and playing on was the best decision having not given the penalty. For the record, handball is not a mandatory caution, whatever Alan Hansen says. 

3. The 'free-kick' 

If Gomes felt he had a free-kick why walk 10 yards up the pitch to take it? Why not play to the whistle? His actions were bizarre and caused all of the problems. 

At no point did Clattenburg blow the whistle or make any move to do so, nor did he signal 'advantage'. He shouted 'Play on', but you do that when there is no offence.

If Gomes had put the ball down at the point where Nani had handled it and Nani had kicked it in from there then I am sure that Clattenburg would not have allowed the goal.
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4. The confusion 

Even if Clattenburg was playing advantage, it would have been over as soon as Gomes had the ball in his hands. Advantage is accrued once the player has control of the ball and can play on unaffected. 

Despite Nani's handball, a free-kick could not have been awarded once Gomes picked up the ball. 

5. Naughty Nani 

As a top-flight referee, you have to contend with the 'win at all costs' mentality which over-rides all else. 

With players prepared to dive and feign injury, it is perhaps too much to ask for sportsmanlike conduct. Nani knew that Gomes had put the ball down for a free-kick which is why he hesitated. He did nothing wrong in law.

6. The consultation 

This is the point at which the whole incident could have been cleared up. Assistant referee Simon Beck knew there was an unsatisfactory and unnatural feel to the goal. He had seen the handball and so gave Clattenburg an opportunity by calling him over. 

Clattenburg did well to keep the Tottenham players away but mysteriously allowed Rio Ferdinand to approach. He might be England captain but he is not the United captain and had no right to approach - let alone stay at - the consultation. 

The law allows a referee to change a decision providing he has not restarted play. Clattenburg decided not to. 

7. The protests 

I fully understood the Spurs protests. Clattenburg did nothing wrong in law but there was a lack of credibility in his decision. I always tried to ensure that things felt right while trying to apply the law correctly. 
Unusually this situation had two alternative endings, both right in law - let the goal stand or give a free-kick for the missed handball after consultation with Beck. Personally I would have done the latter. Of course that would have saved Gomes the embarrassment that his stupidity perhaps deserved.

